
Bruce Township Historical Society& Residents of the Former Bruce Township

c/ o Karen Ribey

May 4, 2023

Mayor of the Municipality of Kincardine and Council
1475 Con 5, RR# 5

Kincardine ON N2Z 2X5

Dear Mayor Craig& Councillors

On behalf of the residents of what was the former Bruce Township, now Ward three and the Bruce

Township Historical Society, we are very sad that the new sign has been put up in a new location that is
so far back off the highway, that it can hardly be seen. The old sign was located just south of North
Bruce on highway 21, on the west side of the highway. A few years ago, the Highway Department told us
that it was distracting where it was on the property of Bruce Ransome. That sign should have been
grandfathered in its location.

Bruce said the sign could be placed up on the knoll of the hill closer to the highway on the west side.
There is another sign for West Coast Catering which our sign could be placed beside to be more
noticeable. The West Coast Catering sign is located much closer to the highway. It seems sad to have a
sign that no one can even see.

Would you please review the situation and relocate the sign as suggested. I await your reply.

Thanks

t

Karen Ribey,
President of Bruce Township Historical Society


